
RESOLUTION NO.__________



RE:
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS UNDER THE




PROVISIONS OF THE ACT OF THE PENNSYLVANIA




LEGISLATURE 1961, JUNE 13, P.L. 282 (53




SECTION 8004) AND BETHLEHEM ORDINANCE NO.




3952 AS AMENDED.



      WHEREAS, it is proposed to build a new restaurant and upscale lounge next to and incorporated with the adjacent A.W. Leh church at 15-19 W. 4th Street.



NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Bethlehem that a Certificate of Appropriateness is hereby granted for the work.



  


Sponsored by: (s)













           (s)









ADOPTED BY COUNCIL THIS       DAY OF 








(s)















  President of Council
ATTEST:

(s)








        City Clerk

HISTORIC CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CASE # 290 – It is proposed to build a new restaurant and upscale lounge next to and incorporated with the adjacent A.W. Leh church at 15-19 W. 4th Street.

OWNER:  4th Street Entertainment, L.P.
The Commission upon motion by Mr. Evans and seconded by Mr. Loush adopted the proposal that City Council issue a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed work described herein: 

1. The proposal to build a new restaurant and upscale lounge next to and incorporated with the adjacent A.W. Leh church at 15-19 W. 4th St. was presented by Dennis Benner and Howard Kulp, architect.
2. The general massing and form of the new building was previously reviewed and approved in July 2008 (Case #276).

3. This submission addressed items and details requested by the Historic Conservation Commission at that time.

4. The new building will be constructed as shown in the rendering submitted and dated December 8, 2008 with the following revisions and clarifications.

5. The proposed basket arch on the second level will be changed to a round arch with the same vertical dimension.

6. The areas of light colored stone will brought out to the level of dark stone banding (frame).  The planar variation must be reduced to 0 – 2” maximum.  The door will be recessed from the stone approximately 1’.
7. The front door and its wood surround will be a dark walnut or similar dark wood.
8. The tops of the doors and the door surround of the restaurant must align or be no higher than the church doors and round arch above the doors, respectively.
9. The new massing of the restaurant will be 2’ wider (34’8”) than the preliminary scheme and the glass and metal connector and visible portion of the stone stair tower will be 5’wide.
10. Working drawings for the façade must be submitted for review when finalized.  The working drawings must exactly correlate to the submitted rendering and above revisions.
11. All signage, lighting, hardware, stacked stone specification, metal church door details, rear door specification, rear loading dock details, and rear dumpster screen must be submitted to the Commission for review when finalized.
12. The proposed work was approved with positive votes of 6 Commission members.  Ms. Starbuck and Mr. Ytsma abstained from the vote until scaled drawings were available for review.  Ms. Starbuck expressed lingering concerns about the scale of the front door and arched window. 

CU: cu








By:






Date of Meeting: December 15, 2008


Title:

Historic Officer



